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A few years ago, the community gave the Council feedback on what was important to them (the Parish Plan). We are very excited to announce that we have made good progress on 2 items that were in the ‘Top 3 most important’:
AFFORDABLE HOUSING
It is a fact that there is very little ‘affordable’ housing within the Parish, but without the land to build on, this has not been something the Parish Council could resolve, let alone in a way sympathetic to our Parish’s rural character. 

Following a communication received from Teign Housing regarding the need for more Affordable Housing in the area, the Parish Council were informed that Teign Housing had an area of land within their ownership in Kenn (alongside St Andrews Close) and they were looking into the possibility of developing this. They then asked the Parish Council if it wanted to do this itself - the benefit of this being that the Council could then keep much more control over the development and also attach specifications as to who could rent the homes once built (i.e. local people having first refusal). Also, if this were done via a Community Land Trust, at the end of the loan term, the homes would also then belong to the Parish Council.

If the Parish Council did not take this opportunity, Teign Housing would continue without the Council’s involvement, which would mean the community had no say in what the dwellings would look like / be and who would live in the properties once built. It would also mean that we would then have properties available to our local community at 3/4 of the market value price.

If you have any ideas, views or concerns, please come to a meeting / or address to the Parish Council / or BECOME A COUNCILLOR and make a difference (details can be found on www.kennparishcouncil.co.uk).

COMMUNITY FIELD

As the community is aware from previous communications, the Parish Council has been working on the possibility of creating a ‘Community Field’ in the Parish, which could include a Junior Play Area. This has been something that the local community has been requesting for several years. The Parish Council are now in the preliminary stages of making enquiries into a suitable piece of land in Kennford and what planning permission would be needed (if any) and also what Grants are available to help funding. 

As soon as the Council is in a position to do so (once all enquiries have been completed), a consultation will be conducted. In the meantime, if you have any ideas, views or concerns, please come to a meeting / or address to the Parish Council / or BECOME A COUNCILLOR and make a difference (details can be found on www.kennparishcouncil.co.uk).
